
M^est Lafayette Community ScHooCCorporation
1130 North Salisbury Street ■ West Lafayette, Indiana 47906-2447

(765) 746-1602 • FAX (765) 746-1644 • www.wl.kl2.in.us

TO: Dr. Shawn Greiner, Superintendent
Board of School Trustees

FROM: Michelle Cronk, CFO

DATE: June 7, 2023 (June 12, 2023 Board Meeting

RE: WLJSHS and WLES HVAC Temperature Control Replacement Recommendation

Bids were recently accepted for the replacement of HVAC temperature controls at West
Lafayette Jr./Sr. High School and West Lafayette Elementary School. Current equipment is
nearing its end of life and will no longer be able to be repaired or replaced. The advertisement
for bids was published in the local newspaper on April 25, 2023 and May 2, 2023 indicating that
bids would be opened publicly on May 16, 2023. Fanning Howey assisted with the
advertisement and bid process.

Bids were submitted by Havel Brothers of Indianapolis, Indiana and Huston Electric of
Lafayette, Indiana. While the lowest overall bid was originally submitted by Huston Electric, we
were notified shortly after the bid opening that they wished to withdraw their bid due to the fact
that they only bid on the labor for installation and did not include equipment as the bid
documents specified. We recommend awarding the contract to Havel Brothers in the amount of
$515,000 to complete the project which is in line with cost expectations. The project will be
paid for using remaining construction funds in the 2019 lease as well as the Operations Fund.

Please place this recommendation on the agenda for June 12, 2023. If you have any questions,
please don't hesitate to let me know.












